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STAFF REPORT
City of Lancaster

Date:
December 12, 2006
To:
Mayor Hearns and City Council Members

From:
Vern Lawson, Economic Development/Redevelopment Director
Subject:
California Space Authority (CSA), Workforce Innovation in Regional Economic Development (WIRED) Grant award to the City of Lancaster

Recommendation:
Approve the appropriation of grant funding; $75,000 distributed over a three year period, from the California Space Authority, WIRED Grant Program to revenue account 399-3301-100 and corresponding expense account 399-4540-770.
Fiscal Impact:
None.  There is no City match requirement for these grants.

Background:

The City of Lancaster has been awarded a $75,000 grant from the California Space Authority to research and develop a pilot community college industrial technology certificate program at Antelope Valley College (AVC).  The City will partner with Antelope Valley College, Antelope Valley Union High School District, MSET Consortium, CSU Bakersfield-AV and CSU Fresno‑AV to research and develop this new program.  The goal is to create guidelines for students who desire industrial technology training and/or pre-engineering certification.  As part of the program, a workforce survey will be created and distributed to the area’s largest employers to ensure that skills being taught in the classroom coincide with the needs of local employers.  In addition, the group will explore internship programs, scholarships, recruitment techniques and new technology based curriculum to ensure that we recruit and develop a highly skilled 21st Century workforce in the Antelope Valley.      

 The City of Lancaster will be reimbursed up to $25,000 per year over the next three years for costs associated with developing this new program.  The Aerospace Office, in conjunction with Economic Development/Redevelopment Department staff, will manage the program and will be responsible for submitting all reports outlined in the Statement of Work that was submitted to the California Space Authority.  The City will also be responsible to meet all terms and conditions outlined in the WIRED Subcontract Agreement.  This is just one of several new programs that will be used to carry out the goals and initiatives of the recently adopted Economic Development/ Redevelopment Strategic Plan.  
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